PPCA General Meeting January 13th, 2003

     President, Karl Gloeckner, opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.  Karl thanked Dan Villani for a job well done as our President the past few years.  We truly appreciate all the work he did for PPCA and thanked him for staying on the Board as Vice President this year.  Karl then requested everyone in attendance to introduce themselves.

     The first item on the agenda was the Police Report.  No police report was given.  It was noted by the Secretary, Jan Meister, that she was informed that the police officer who is supposed to come to our meetings has Monday off and it is entirely up to the officer if he/she wants to attend.  Members expressed their concern over the lack of police attendance and expressed the need for an officer to give us a report and to take notes of our crime issues.  

     The second agenda item was a presentation from FDOT (Florida Dept. of Transportation) by Jeff Weidner, Mobility Manager.  He handed out a 17 page booklet of information to all the members.  The presentation covered increased traffic concerns already existing and future traffic issues/problems.  He discussed short term and long term solutions and how it will affect the downtown area.  He answered many questions from the members. 

     Next on the agenda was the Treasurer’s report given by Susan Gloeckner.  She reported a Recycle Award given to PPCA of $575 for our participation in the Recycle Corps.  Monies raised for the Toys for Tykes was $996.57 and $996.57 was spent on toys for the children at BGMC.  After the membership had a moment to look over the report John Meister made a motion to approve with Kathleen Ireland’s second.  Passed unopposed.

     The minutes from November were handed out to all the members and time was given for the reading of the minutes.  Kathleen made a motion to approve the minutes with Judy Nelson’s second.  Passed unopposed.

     Karl gave a brief update on the status of Continental Rent A Car’s proposed expansion.  The proposed expansion is on hold for the time being due to the DRC’s requirements of unloading cars and traffic flow.

     Jan Meister informed the membership of the Recycle Corps Magazine & Catalog drive to take place from Jan. 14th to Feb. 14th.  She encouraged everyone to participate.

     Susan Gloeckner gave an update on the Toys for Tykes drive.  This was a huge success with Santa (Burton D. Greenfield) playing a professional roll in delivering the toys to the children at their bedside in the hospital.  Lauderdale Imports (BMW) donated the cars for delivery of Santa and his Elf, Sarah Meister and the toys.  Mayor Jim Naugle and Vice Mayor Cindi Hutchinson helped Santa hand toys to the children as well!  

     Russ Gagliano gave an update on the 2nd Annual Antique Car Show held on Dec. 8th.  It was a huge success and he looks forward to next year’s show.  For a detailed report please see Russ!

     Under New Business:

     A new business, Audio Props, opened on Fed. Hwy.  A concerned citizen reported to the membership about the noise this new business was generating.  This issue was being addressed through the City’s Dept. of Code Enforcement.  Code was informed of this concern and the noise had diminished significantly.  

     The water tower located in our park is scheduled for demolition later this year.  The membership discussed having a special ceremony commemorating this event.  Ideas included a special mural to be done by member Kevin Kichar who designed the mural for Hospice on their building.  Kevin passed around his photo album of that project.  Further discussion will be held at future general meetings.

     A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Susan with John Meister’s second at 8:10 pm.    

